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From: Worthy President: Terry Arthur 
 
Greetings Brothers, 
Another month has come and gone, and we are 
getting closer to Officer Nominations for the 
upcoming 2025-2026 year. The Madam President 
and I will be setting up a date/time this m We went 
from ice cold mornings from record breaking heat in 
March. Now we move into April…or “pre-summer” as 
some call it. The weather is about perfect to ride, boat, 
fish or camp. I would like to thank Madam President 
Jenni Arthur and our Eagle Rider President Melissa 
Wilson for their hard work this month for the President’s 
Project., and congratulations to the Eagle Riders for their 
huge Bikefest event!! Music, fun and friends…what 
else does one need? 
As we move into April, we move our Charity Fundraising 
to the Children’s Fund. So far there is Big Al’s Children’s 
Music Festival starting at noon, with a band starting at 
2pm, and Jail Day on the 26th with more live music. 
Watch the board for blue plate specials and other events 
that could pop up and if you would like to help out or 
donate your time, please see Don McGee. 
Okay Brothers…this month also comes with Aerie 
Officer Nominations on Tuesday the 15th. If you would 
like to become or have any questions about 
becoming an Officer of YOUR Aerie for the 2025-2026 
year, please see me or Secretary Jim LaRocca for 
information. Elections, if needed, will be held 
on Tuesday May 6th. You can’t make changes to your 
Aerie from the bar, you have to become part of the 
solution!! 
In closing, please remember to support your fellow 
Brothers and Sisters, say hello to the unfamiliar faces 
in the club. Who knows, YOU may just be 
the reason that tips someone’s decision to join our 
organization. 
God Bless 
Terry Arthur 
Worthy President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

From: Madam President: Jinevera Arthur 
 
Dear Sisters,  
Thank you to everyone who supported us in March! 
The President’s project, as well as the Riker bike 
fest, which was a great success this year, and we 
can’t wait to build it even more for next year! We 
can’t do what we do without your support, and I 
want to thank each and everyone of you who 
supported us this month!   
APRIL - WOW- yes WOW, I just returned from the 
WOW Conference and let me tell you, if you have 
never been, please go! There are so many bits of 
information that I learn at each conference and 
convention! There are amazing things happening at 
Grand, and we will be seeing some new and 
improved training, some more technology, as well 
as support for us as a local club!  
April’s Charity is the Children’s Fund! What a great 
charity, make sure you come out and support the 
events happening in the club. All proceeds go to 
support the Children’s Fund. We have fun, charity 
makes money! That is what we are all about- 
People helping People.  
Please remember nominations and elections 
should they be needed are coming up! Get 
involved! If you have thought, you might be officer 
material! Please reach out, I can help explain the 
positions and what the commitment and 
requirements would be! It takes a village to run the 
Auxiliary, and yes, we need YOU!  
Volunteers! We are putting a Volunteer list 
together!  Please reach out to me or the Auxiliary 
secretary if you have skills we can use! Do you like 
to decorate? Do you love to cook? Are you good 
with people and want to be on the Interview 
committee? Are you good with a hammer and nails- 
whatever you got, we can find a place for you!! This 
list will include your name, email and phone 
number- Just like Wednesday night, I needed 
someone to fill in for me to cook, it was short 
notice, however if I had a list to start calling down, I 
might have found someone!! We are only as good 
as our volunteers and again- It takes a village!  
 

 

APRIL2025 
Messages from our 2024-2025 

Deer Valley 3871 Presidents 
 



Madam Presidents message continued: 
Again- my two cents for the term- Let’s keep adding 
to the list!  

 Put a good suggestion in the new 
suggestion box by the Pool Table.  

 Volunteer 1 hour per month (more if you 
can)  

 Clean up after yourselves while you have a 
good time! (yes, we notice)  

 Learn your purpose- Why are you an 
Eagle?  

 Love your Home Aerie!  
 Love your Brothers and Sisters and 

understand we ALL have a bad day every 
now and then! How can you make a 
difference? Could be as simple as a smile, 
or a hello, or a hug!  Maybe we need to take 
someone under our wing and mentor them 
to be a better Eagle-  

 Lend a hand when someone is down and 
out- put a smile on one person’s face a 
day!! It doesn’t take much  

 Strive unselfishly to live for Home, for 
Country and for God 

As always, I love you, be safe, make good choices!  
Madam President,  
Jenni Arthur 
480-334-8619 
                                 AUXILIARY 

our membership application fee will 
 $15.00 

Our membership dues will be 
$36.00 

Thank you for your understanding! 
Rosanne Minor 

Madam Secretary 
Rosanne Minor 

Email –Auxiliary3871@gmail.com 
Mobile 516-779-7199 

 
WWW.FOE3871.COM 
Our Website is back!  

Find Newsletter, Additional  
Information on Site! 

 

CHARITIES 

April            Children’s Fund 
          May                 
 
 
 
 

Aerie 2023-2024 Officers 
 
Worthy President:  Terry Arthur 
Worthy Past President: Michael Wadding 
Vice President:  Al Reynolds 
Chaplain:       Judith Pace 
Secretary:   Jim La Rocca 
Treasurer:    
Conductor:    
Inside Guard:            Bill Barker 
Outside Guard:   
Trustee:   Mike Cramer  

   Keith Robinson 
   Phillip Ball  
                       Jesse Smith  
     
                        
 

Auxiliary 2024-2025 Officers 
 
Madam President:    Jenni Arthur 
Past Madam President: Cindy McGee 
Vice President:     Leah Heller 
Chaplain:                Vicki Lasee 
Secretary:      Rosanne Minor 
Madam Treasurer:       Holly Newman 
Conductor:                Laura Wcislo 
Inside Guard:     Karen Johnson 
Outside Guard:            Shirley Cauley  
Trustee:                Jackie Bliven 
                                        Lynn Sell  
                                         

 
 

Eagles Rider 2024-2025 Officers 
  
Madam President:      Melissa Wilson  
Vice President:           Shane Turner  
Chaplain:                    Roy Atwell   
Treasurer:                  Jinevra Arthur 
Secretary:                  Joe Di Dimenico 
Sgt-At-Arms:              Michael Cramer 
Road Captain:            Marc Laikind 
                                   Walter Al Ebeker 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
April showers bring May flowers! 

 The next Rider Meeting will be 
Sunday, April 6th immediately 
following breakfast. Please plan to 
attend. 

 Breakfast is Sunday, April 6th starts 
at 9 am 
We are always looking for volunteers! If 
you would like to help with a breakfast, 
please see any of the officers for 
information. 

 Meat Raffle – Sunday, April 6th 
 Open Mic will be on Wednesday, 

April 2nd from 6 pm to 9 pm! 
There are a lot of Special Events happening! 

 Arizona State FOE Presidents Ride – 
April 5th and 6th – this 2-day right with 
an overnight in AJ, starts and stops at 
Osborn Eagles. More details to follow – 
Everyone is welcome! 

As always, if you have any questions, 
comments, concerns, please reach out to our 
officers or use any of the mediums below: 

 Information about upcoming events can be 
found on our Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/deervalley.eagle
riders 

 Or join our Facebook group at: Deer Valley 
Eagle Riders #3871 Members 

 Email: Deervalleyeagleriders@gmail.com 
 

Live Free, Ride Free!    
Eagle Rider President 
Melissa Wilson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
King of Hearts will be every Thursday night! 
Last ticket is sold at 6:50 p.m. and the drawing 
will be at 7:00 p.m. Food is usually served from  
5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Come out and enjoy the 
fun! 
 
CHECKS FOR BANDS – PLEASE LET THE 
SECRETARYS OFFICE NO LATER THEN 
WEDNESDAY OF THAT WEEK!!! 
 

Volunteer for the Month of April:  

April's Volunteer of the Month is a familiar face 
around our Aerie.  It seems that anytime 
someone needs help with anything, from 
wiping down a table or sweeping up spilled 
popcorn to helping out a bartender with 
keeping stocked up when it's busy, or handling 
some light maintenance.  Following the spirit of 
our Fraternity, he's always ready to jump in 
anywhere at any time.  Please join me in 
thanking Marvin Sell and congratulate him on 
being April's Volunteer of the Month. 

 
From the Board of Trustees  
If your Vehicle is parked in a designated 
parking stall, it will be towed at the 
owners expense IE: Bartenders and 
Volnteer of the Month. If you have any 
suggestion’s please write them down 
with a signature and put it in the 
suggestion box outside the Trutees 
door. 
 
New AERIE Members 
Chris Saldivar        Nick Rodriguez 
Ernie Herrera         Rod Corrigan 
David Gustafson 
 
 
New Auxiliary Members 
Margaret Aman     Rachel Borngraeber 
Emily Mora            Kelly Vanegdom 
Beth Owen                 
 
  

 
 



FROM THE SECRETARY’S OFFICE 

To all Aerie members 

Nominations for Aerie officers will be at the regular 
meeting on 

April 15, 2025 

A list of nominated candidates will be posted on 

April 17, 2025 

Voting on candidates will be on  

May 6, 2025 from 9:00 am until 6:00 pm & will be 
announced at the regular meeting May 6, 202 

Please come and vote on May 6, 2025 
Contact Info: MY CELL 631-682-7679 or e-mail 

secretary@aerie3871.com 

Jim La Rocca 

Secretary Aerie 3871 

 

 

 

 

 



IT IS THAT TIME OF THE YEAR 

NOMINATIONS    NOMINATIONS   NOMINATIOINS 

ELECTIONS ELECTIONS ELECTIONS  

***************************************************************************************** 

AERIE TIMEFRAME 

NOMINATIONS WILL BE HELD TUESDAY April 15, 2025  

If you would like to run for office & cannot make the meeting have your 

 letter of intent sent to Aerie secretary no later than noon on 4/15/2025! 

Secretary@Aerie3871.com 

ELECTIONS WILL BE HELD TUESDAY May 6, 2025 from 9 AM to 6 PM. 

Results to be announced at Aerie May 6th  meeting! 

*****************************************************************************************  

AUXILIARY TIMEFRAME 

NOMINATIONS WILL BE HELD TUESDAY APRIL 22, 2025 

If you would like to run for office & cannot make meeting have your letter of intent  

sent to Auxiliary secretary no later then noon on 4/22/2025! 

Auxiliary3871@gmail.com 

    ELECTIONS WILL BE HELD ON TUESDAY May 13, 2025 from 9 AM to 6 PM.  

Results to be announced at Auxiliary May 13th meeting ! 

***************************************************************************************** 

Questions, concerns please see your respective Presidents or respective Secretaries! 

Thank you !  

 

 

 

 



AERIE 

Alan Ayers 04/04  Rod Corrigan 04/17 

Carlton Thomas 04/04  Brandon Rivera 04/20 

Travis Regh 04/05  Kim Dillon 04/21 

Kevin Fulk 04/06  Daniel Vandersee 04/22 

Darryl Levings 04/07  Dan Vadovich 04/25 

Steve Graydon 04/07  Robert Mierau 04/25 

John Ploski 04/07  Gerald Johnson 04/26 

Robert Levings 04/09  Edward Windeler 04/26 

Chris Griffin 04/09  Aubrey Garrett 04/27 

Kent Moore 04/11  Robert Carr 04/27 

Bradford Tenney 04/12  Jan Bahr 04/29 

Raymond Smith 04/15  Bryan Turner 04/30 

Steven Sharp 04/15      

 
Auxiliary 
 

Jessica Wojtas 4/10  Dana Young 4/22 
Deanna Middleswart 4/11  Pat Valsvika 4/23 
Arnette Lawton 4/13  Amy Hart 4/24 
Cindy Owens 4/13  Sasha Torrey 4/24 
Leona Leonard 4/15  Joan Ketelsen 4/27 
Dorothy Dillard 4/15      

 
 
April Birthday Celebration Sunday April 27th  this is a chance to celebrate birthdays all day. Bring 
your friends and family to help you celebrate. See the electronic board for specials. 



 


